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Pray with us for: 

• Revival in the Assemblies of 

God of Panama 

• Receptive hearts to the Gospel, 

especially among indigenous 

peoples, Chinese and Arabs 

• Spiritual growth in the lives of 

new believers through local 

church discipleship 

• Increased enrollment in the 

Assemblies of God Bible School 

• More Panamanians that respond 

to the call to ministry, especially 

to foreign missions 

• God’s wisdom and direction 

• Divine protection as we travel to 

different areas 

February 2016 
 
We are so thankful for this amazing journey. We are humbled by the 
opportunities God has given us to serve so many people. Here are some updates 
and expectations for the new year: 

The Morales Family 
Miguel, Maria, 
Natalie & Niki 

Send your missions offering to: 
Assemblies of God World Missions 

Account #258280 
1445 North Boonville Ave 

Springfield, MO 65802 

Serving in Panama

Morales Memo 

We are excited to see God move and touch lives in this new year, but we need 
your help today! We need cash to see these ministries continue to thrive. Take a 
few minutes and ask the Lord what He would have you do. Please consider helping 
in a tangible and financial way by sending a one-time offering of $50, $100, 
or even $250. 
 
If you would like to learn more about these or other opportunities, please call us. 
We would love to talk to you. Thank you so very much. 
 
Your partners in the harvest, 
Miguel, Maria, Natalie & Niki 

Latin America Resource and Training Center
Last year, we were in six countries where about 700 leaders and 
professors received training seminars and workshops. This year, we 
anticipate over 900 participants from across Latin America in the Bible 
School Leaders Summits in Panama and Bolivia. 

 
We are continually developing creative and innovative methods of 
equipping workers. Just days ago, we started a new study group for Bible 
School graduates, mostly pastors and professors, that are working towards 
a Bachelor’s degree through Global University. This year, a new Bible 
School will offer Youth Ministry and University Ministry training programs 
to young ministers ages 17 to 27. Also, we desperately need to bring Bible 
training to pastors and leaders among the Kuna and Emberá indigenous 
communities. 

Bible Schools
We ended last year with 71 pastors 
enrolled in the newly launched Bible 
School in the Ngöbe indigenous 
community. We direct the Bible 
School with multiple study centers in 
remote areas that otherwise would 
not have access to ministry training. 
We are anticipating enrollment to 
exceed 100 pastors and leaders when 
classes resume in March. 


